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  North Va. Beach Civic League

  Post Office Box 1676

  Virginia Beach, VA  23451  


 OCTOBER 2011
2011 CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING DATES

All meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 67th Street and Atlantic Avenue.
              
           

Board of Directors   
  
      *General Membership*
                     

December 13, 2011


October 18, 2011


        






January 17, 2012
A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:  
The Commanding Officer of the Second Precinct, Captain Patrick Gallagher will be our guest speaker on Tuesday, October 18th.   He will bring us up-to-date on various crimes in our community, including a few recent break-ins and the continuing problem of theft in our neighborhood cars in the evening along the North End.  We will have information available for starting a Neighborhood Watch Program on your street, as well as safety tips.

It has been an enjoyable journey these past two years working with City representatives and your dedicated Board members.   Such important projects as the Stormwater Pump Station are improving the North End.  The City’s design engineer included the NVBCL in the decisions regarding the location and architectural detail as we continue working toward our goal of the beach cottage design instead of a standard pump station that will include landscaping to visually soften the size.  The aftermath of Hurricane Irene’s visit last month brought encouraging news that the big-beach project and new Pumping Stations protected many of our North End homeowners from flooding that would normally have been caused by the ocean and rain.
NVBCL elections of the 2012 Officers and Board will be conducted at the October meeting.  I encourage everyone to consider joining a standing committee and getting involved in such areas as Beaches, Ocean Front, Beautification, Streets and Parking, and Zoning.  Your time and talents are welcomed and needed!








J. Kimberly Goold









President, NVBCL

OCTOBER GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

Please join us on Tuesday, October 18, 2011, at 7:30 p.m. at the A.R.E. on 67th Street
TREASURER’S REPORT
 As of the end of September, we have collected $11,580 in dues from 773 members.  We have had expenses of $11,115 which includes the newsletters, payroll and the North End sign.   Our total balance including the money market and the CD is $39,376.61.

 

We are still collecting 2011 dues.  Envelopes are included in all newsletters whether you have paid your dues or not.  If you are not sure you have paid, check the mailing address of this newsletter.  It should tell you if you have paid or not.  Please do NOT pay 2012 dues until 2012.  All monies collected in 2011 are credited to this year, so please wait so your dues are credited in the correct year.

If NVBCL has received your 2011 dues, it will be indicated above the mailing address on this newsletter.  Please let Kaye Harris know if you have paid your dues, and it says NO.  

Those wishing to join the NVBCL Civic League and be added to our notification list, please use the enclosed envelope to pay your 2011 dues and be sure to include your email address.

BEAUTIFICATION 
The Virginia Beach Superintendent of Parks and Recreation has scheduled fall planting that include renovating all remaining cactus beds and juniper beds.  They will be replaced with a combination of knockout roses, dwarf yaupons and low growing coreopsis.  

BEACHES & RECREATION

The storm water project at 61St Street is on track for a January/February completion.  Atlantic Avenue will have more lane disruptions in the next few months to install collection drains on the east side of Atlantic Avenue.  We have requested additional trees/foliage around the new pump house in the median to reduce its visual impact.  The work on the ocean outfall (1700’) will continue through the fall; the pier will be removed upon completion of the project. 

The Beach Service has been responsive to our request regarding the flying of red flags when the water is dangerous, in August they were flying during the last few weeks of the season.  The service stopped at Labor Day; therefore, please pay attention to water conditions when you are at the beach. 

The city expects to replenish sand starting in late November or early December. The project will take two to three months. We still don’t know where specifically, but most probably between 35th and 60th Streets.  And, yes, we’ve made our pitch for high quality sand!
HOSPITALITY
At this time, we do not plan on hosting a NVBCL fall party at the Wyndham; we will reconsider a neighborhood event in 2012. Please let us know when you have a new neighbor, as we would like to forward them a welcome package. 
The Princess Anne Garden Club will hold their annual holiday bazaar “Deck the Halls” on Wednesday, December 7th from 10:00 am – 3:00 pm at First Presbyterian Church, 36th and Pacific Avenue.  Visitors will find fresh wreaths and greenery for their holiday decorating, visit booths featuring fabulous vendors, seasoned treasures and homemade edibles. Proceeds will benefit the First Landing State Park Trail Center Educational Exhibits.  For more info you can contact Linda Richards at 437-0711
RESORT PROJECTS

Resort Projects

The city has established a direct link to all resort projects: http://www.vbgov.com
Go to upper right side of web page and click on link to “Resort Area Projects” under “Hot Topics”. This is where all updates for the following can be found:

· 19th Street/Central Beach Corridor
· 61st Street Pump Station (CIP 7-902)


 HYPERLINK "http://www.vbgov.com/vgn.aspx?vgnextoid=1f964d6a05bd9210VgnVCM100000190c640aRCRD&vgnextchannel=bc7d4d6a05bd9210VgnVCM100000190c640aRCRD&vgnextfmt=default" The Aquarium and Owl Creek District Plan
· Convention Center Headquarters Hotel
· The Dome Site
· Laskin Gateway
· Lesner Bridge Replacement Project (CIP 2-168)
· Light Rail within the Resort Area
· Resort Area Master Plan and Form-Based Code
· Rudee Loop (Marina District)
STREETS, PARKING & UTILITIES

We would like to thank Martin Waranch for reviewing every street along Atlantic Avenue for safe visibility when turning or crossing Atlantic Ave from ocean side. As a follow-up, Zoning and Traffic Engineering is reviewing each property to determine if there is an encroachment in the right of way that needs to be removed. Most of the work by the City has been completed.  In the Spring of 2012 we plan on meeting with the City to find solutions to the crowded parking on some of the neighborhood streets from beachgoers.  Our concern is being able to get emergency vehicles through on the crowded and dead end streets.
ZONING REVIEW COMMITTEE (ZRC)
Land Planning Initiative:

A subcommittee of the ZRC continues to work with planning staff, developers, and zoning staff on expansion/modifications of non-conforming uses. This is about a renovation of an older home and requesting to renovate/expand an existing secondary structure in the rear of the property. This was recently successfully done at 211-70th street and 203 – 69th Street which was supported by the adjacent residents and zoning committee. This is a new approach versus tearing down an older cottage with detached garage apartment and replacing with a big-box duplex. The ZRC feels this is a much better way to preserve the character of our neighborhood in light of the fact that there is no answer to “by-right” duplexes in our zoning district. Our goal is to allow development of two detached small coastal cottages on one site. We are working towards establishing the R5R zoning district between 50th street and 89th street as a special overlay district. This special overlay would take the applicable sections of the Old Beach District Design Guidelines and synthesize them with our neighborhood. Two neighborhood architects, Gerrie West and Duff Kliewer have been working on refinements to the Old Beach Design Guidelines for inclusion into our neighborhood. This incentive based guideline is not mandatory but has worked well in the Old Beach neighborhood over the last few years. Stay tuned for updates about this great planning opportunity for our area. Our plan is to carry our revisions to the planning 

department in the Fall of 2011.

Non-Conforming Uses:

The ZRC has worked very hard to review non-conformities which wished to exercise the land planning option listed above. Recently a project that requested the demolition and re-construction of a second dwelling on site met with intense scrutiny from the ZRC. We worked with the applicant to reduce the size and mass of the requested re-construction and were successful to a degree. The ZRC remained “neutral” in our position. Several adjacent property owners used this public process to greatly restrict what this applicant would be able to construct even when they had the same type on construction on their own property. This became a difficult situation for the applicant and the adjacent property owners. The ZRC intervened in this contention and was able to assist in working this out to everyone’s approval. Please make sure that before you oppose a project request that you have all the facts and that your own property is non-conforming and non-compliant as well.

BZA Variances

We continue to monitor variance requests in our neighborhood. We have seen a number of new property owners saddled with illegal construction that occurred on their new residential site by a previous owner that affects their ability to expand now.  Site feasibility and thorough due diligence is extremely important when purchasing a new home. Should you be in the market for new property at the North End, please contact the zoning review committee for assistance.
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NORTH VA. BEACH CIVIC LEAGUE

POST OFFICE BOX 1676

VIRGINIA BEACH, VA    23451

HAVE YOU PAID YOUR 2011 MEMBERSHIP DUES YET?

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2010-2011
OFFICERS
President:      
Kimberly Goold

311 49th Street      428-7537     kimberly.goold@troutmansanders.com
Vice-President:   


Brian Murden

417 Goodspeed    428-7243    beachgallery@verizon.net

Treasurer/Membership:

Kaye Harris

108 60th Street      425-0883    kay.harris@verizon.net
Executive Secretary:

Jeannie Panza



   437-1677     jpanza@marlyndv.com

Past President:


Dave Jester

200 63rd Street     437-1677     eljefe11@marlyndv.com

DIRECTORS
Zoning:    


Billy Almond

209 70th Street     422-9522     billy@wplsite.com

Streets/Utilities/Public Safety: 
Martin Waranch

111 66th Street      491-3343     mlwaranch@cox.net 

Beaches & Recreation:    

Ron Pearson 

6204 Oceanfront 428-6634     ron@beachfas.com

Budget/ Assessments/Taxes:
Bob O’Connor

204 52nd Street     428-0902    roconnor24@cox.net

Beautification:    


im Spruance 

200 78th Street     425-1225     jhspruance@cox.net

Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street      422-6151     beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

Hospitality:


Vacancy
AREA DIRECTORS
42nd – 49th Streets:   

Susan Pender

403 49th Street     422-2200    STPSusan@aol.com
50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street    428-0902     roconnor24@cox.net

60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street     422-6151      beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street    422-5204     suebowser@cox.net
80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 

212 84th Street     428-1514      larrystaunton@cox.net

Princess Anne Hills:

John Wilson

444 Goodspeed   491-8953     wilsonjn@nationwide.com

DIRECTORS AT-LARGE








Mark Chase 

111 57th Street      491-1729      
chasemark@msn.com
Mary Lee Harris 

216 55th Street    428-0737 
maryleeh3@verizon.net




Gene Lanning

206-A 50th St.      437-1395  
annelann@verizon.net



      
Vincent O’Brien

6111 Atlantic Ave 428-8479   
vincent6111@cox.net
Virginia Rader 

307 55th Street    425-2943   
vellen1@aol.com

Cecelia Soscia 

215 68th Street    285-2384    
johncecelia68@cox.net
Dorothy Spitalney
115-B 68th Street  425-5443    
tallron@aol.com

Holli Wachtmeister
209 43rd Street    425-7644    
wachtmeister@cox.net

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG

